NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY,  JUNE  4, 2010, AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present: D Buchanan (chairman), Mrs S Ellis, F Hill, Mrs D Smith.

In attendance: A Parker (clerk), Councillor H Wheeler MP.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No matters were raised.

POLICE, DISTRICT AND COUNTY MATTERS

No matters were raised.

PART 1 – NON-EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/10 Apologies for absence were received from councillors A Topliss, J Shorthouse, G Plowman, M Ford and J Bladon.

2/10 Variation of order of business. No change was made.

3/10 Declarations of interest. None were made.

4/10 Minutes of the previous meeting were circulated, read and approved as a true record by the chairman.

5/10 To determine if any items should be taken with the public excluded. 

No items were deemed necessary for discussion in Part 2.

7/10 Matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting.

Bus shelter window. A request by parishioners for a frosted glass pane in the bus shelter opposite the Unicorn Inn to be replaced by a clear glass pane so passengers could see the bus for Burton approaching  had been passed to South Derbyshire District Council (SDDC) which had agreed to replace the glass subject to the parish council’s agreement, the cost of £200 falling to the district council. 

It was agreed to request that the district council carry out the work

Community  Speedwatch.  Training was to take place on Sunday, June 6, 2010.

Junction of Main Street and Blacksmiths Lane, Newton Solney.  A further email had been forwarded to the chairman by Councillor Martyn Ford from Terry Hayes of Derbyshire County Council (DCC).  An inspection of the junction had been carried out. The road warning sign for traffic approaching from Repton was to be replaced and re-sited, although there were no plans to reposition the sign for traffic approaching from Burton.

8/10 Clerk’s report.  The clerk had attended a clerk’s induction course held by DALC, matters arising from this included the seeking of sponsorship by the parish council for village installations.

It was agreed to discuss sponsorship at a future meeting of the parish council.

9/10 Chairman’s report. Changes in planning legislation, as outlined in a letter from Eric Pickles MP and forwarded to the parish council by Councillor Ford, were discussed.
An email from villager Mr Chris Kitto drew attention to the state of a grass verge in Blacksmiths Lane, which was uncut.  

It was agreed that the clerk should write to Mr Stuart Batchelor, head of leisure at SDDC, to ask if the area concerned was included in the district council’s agency agreement with DCC.
11/10 Newton Solney Recreation Ground.

There had been no response to the parish council’s last letter to the trustee of the recreation ground, Mr D Falder. It was agreed that the clerk should write a further letter to Mr Falder.

12/10 To receive reports from parish councillors. No reports were received.
Newton Solney Village Hall Committee

15/10 Village Project. No report was received.
16/10 Planning applications and decisions

The following applications were inspected and no objections raised: 

9 2010 0451 TC. Pruning of cherry tree, 20 Newton Park.

9 2010 0470 TC. Felling of trees, 23 Newton Park.

9 2010 0504 NO. Siting of mobile home, Grafton Smallholding, Sales Lane, Winshill.
14/10 Grant Assistance from Safer Neighbourhoods.  There were no suggestions for potential grant applications, and the matter was deferred to a future meeting.

17/10 Correspondence

The following correspondence was noted:

1- Vitalise (received via DALC) – request for financial support dated May, 2010.

2- A G McCaskie, Head of Legal and Democratic Services, South Derbyshire District Council. Registers of Interests. Letter dated May 19, 2010.

3- Local Government Boundary Commission for England – draft recommendations of the new electoral arrangements for South Derbyshire District Council, dated May 25, 2010.

4- Office for National Statistics – 2011 Census – Councillor Handbook.

5- Mrs C Shean, Treasurer, Newton Solney Village Hall Management Committee. Request for financial assistance re village hall newsletter. Letter dated May 28, 2010.

Finance

Accounts for payment

Accounts for Payment

     A J Parker, clerk’s fee for May, 2010 - £48.00

Monies received

   May 26, 2010 - HM Revenue and Customs – Duty/VAT repayment - £247.69

18/10 Appointment of internal auditor. The internal audit was close to completion.
19/10 Agenda items for the July, 2010, ordinary parish meeting.

   20/10 Sponsorship of parish council installations.
   21/10 Vitalise – request for financial support.
   22/10 Electoral review of South Derbyshire District Council .
20/10 Dates and venue of next meeting 

The ordinary parish council meeting for July, 2010, will take place on Friday, July 2, in the committee room of Newton Solney Village Hall.

There being no further business the chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.32pm.

